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This seminar course will focus on two key poets in twentieth century Anglo-
Irish poetry: William Butler Yeats (1865-1939) and Philip Larkin (1922-1985).  
They lived, wrote, and published during the era of modernism and 
postmodernism (or, dare I say it, “anti-modernism”?)—an era in which the 
shadow of the Irish poet Yeats looms large.  His poetry forms a presence that 
all poets and readers of poetry written in English since the turn of the 
century have had to come to terms with.  Yeats’ career encompasses the late 
Romantic/Victorian poems of his first volumes to the mature style that formed 
the basis for high modernist poetics and helped establish the primacy of “New 
Criticism.”  We will look during the first half of the semester at the poetry 
(and some prose) of Yeats and pursue a chronological overview of various 
poetic strands in his modern poetry.  In the second half of the semester we 
will read some of the poems and prose of Philip Larkin, born twelve years 
before Yeats’ death.  Larkin inherited and imitated Yeats’ style: Larkin’s 
first volume of poems, The North Ship (1945), echoes the older poet’s images, 
stances, and poetic concerns.  By mid-century, however, Larkin was rejecting 
the influence of modernism and publishing poems with strikingly un-modern and 
un-yeatsian qualities.  My goal is to acquaint you with an overview of these 
two pivotal figures in modern and contemporary English poetry, as well as 
illustrating various ways in which modern and contemporary poetry and poetics 
have been and currently still are being defined.  

Each student will be responsible for three in-class presentations.  In one of 
the presentations, you will lead the discussion of a particular aspect of the 
text(s) being addressed; in the second, you will briefly summarize and 
critique a recent critical writing about the work under discussion; in the 
third, you will apply a critical methodology of your choice to some aspect(s) 
of the work we will discuss that week.  You will have the choice of writing 
two papers (the first due during midterm week; the second due at the end of 
the semester) or one long paper due at the end of the semester.  You will 
also be expected to fully engage in class discussions. Your final grade for 
the semester will be based on the assigned writings, presentations, 
participation in class discussion, and attendance.  As always, I welcome 
student input in our choice of texts and am willing to help students outside 
of class to understand better the texts we read and offer help with the 
paper(s) they write.

Our texts for this course are Richard J. Finneran’s revised second edition of 
The Collected Poems of W. B. Yeats, and Anthony Thwaite’s edition of the 
Collected Poems of Philip Larkin.  Both Yeats and Larkin were also known for 
their prose writings, so if students interested in the class want to read 
some of the plays or prose by Yeats and Larkin, please let me know.


